




Her Worship Mayor and Council members of Sturgeon County 

9613-100 St  

Morinville, AB T8R 1L9 

Re: Weed control charges at Northern Light Subdivision 

 

Dear Mayor and Council members, 

My name is Pat Vuong, resident of Sturgeon County since 2008. I was supposed to attend a council 
meeting on January 26, 2021. However, Lisa Schovanek informed us to reschedule till February 9, 2021. I 
won't be able to attend due to a prior commitment.  

 

Here is the brief history of what happened. In the summer of 2012, we were fixing the road in the 
subdivision and there was a truck with two fellows who were about to unload their equipment in the 
field. We approached them to inquire and were told they were here to spray the weed. I told them my 
guys already took care of it. For your information we have taken care of the weed control since 2008 
within the subdivision. The two fellows left and I thought that was the end of it. We received this 
surcharge on our property tax in 2014(copy attached), I spoke to Peter Tanawsky (former CAO) about 
this. He had Dinnu(former county planning manager) call me back and said "the county is in the middle 
of hiring the person to look after this". He will have this person look into this issue to resolve it once 
hired. I left it at that. I started to work more in Mississauga, On than Sturgeon County, so I didn't follow 
up with Dinnu after that.  

 

As Covid-19 hit this year, I started to review the taxes and found out that it has ballooned to $14,902.96 
and continuing!  

I called Cara, the agricultural manager of the county, to inquire the original invoice since I know the two 
fellows that dropped by didn't do any work, I also asked if it was the county internal staff or an outside 
contractor. I was impressed with her professionalism but she said that she couldn't find any record. I 
want to emphasize to the council that there was nothing done to generate this bill in the first place. 
Therefore, I respectfully request the council to remove this "weed control bill." Thank you so much for 
your time and stay safe.  

Best regards,  

 

Pat Vuong 



 




